
CHAMPLAIN SCHOOL 
SPRING NEWSLETTER 

Champlain 
School is a 
nursery to 
Grade 6 
elementary 
school nestled 
in Winnipeg’s 
North End. 
 
We are home 
to approxi-
mately 210 
students, 40 
staff  
(including 
teachers, 
Educational 
assistants, 
clerks, 
custodians, 
and clinicans), 
and parent/
community 
volunteers. 
 
We have eight 
grades 1-6 
classrooms 
and two 
Nursery/
Kindergarten 
classrooms. 

A safe and caring 
learning 

community 
Where Everyone 

Counts! 

 

Dear Champlain Families, 
 
We are so excited to share all the wonderful learning experiences from the last few 
months at Champlain School. 
 
In December we welcomed our first Winter Solstice Celebration with a ceremonial Fire, 
Singing Wolf Singers Indigenous drumming group, dinner and crafts for families, and a 
winter concert showcase. Santa stopped by the next day with gifts and our lovely staff 
made us pancakes. 
 
In October and January, our staff engaged in Treaty Education to build upon the rich pro-
gramming at Champlain school. We learned about treaties, resources and knowledge 
keepers, and had time to connect with neighbouring school colleagues to plan. 
 
Our Nutrition program began serving hot lunch on Wednesdays and Fridays in addition to 
the regular breakfast and daily snacks supported already at the beginning of the school 
year. We continue to value all the hard work of our staff. 
 
During February, we celebrated I love to Read Month along with Black History, Love & 
Kindness, French & Metis Culture, and Diversity & Inclusion. We hosted various guest 
readers, Beat Bliss drumming group, and  classroom reading challenges. We met our 
reading challenge goals and we watched two teachers get their hair painted! So much 
FUN! 
 
Throughout the school year we have been working on our understanding of subtraction, 
using open number lines, PartsWhole thinking, and Cuisenaire rods. Our staff and stu-
dents have been celebrating their growth and engaging in deep learning conversations 
about “what does good math thinking look like”. Ask you child about their learning! 
 
Registrations for 2025-2026 are now active on our school website. Drop-ins at 
Champlain school will be available to support families with the process. Please see 
Ms. Elizabeth on either March 19, 24  or April  9, 14,  23. 
 
As we plan for next school year, we are exploring supports to think outside the box to 
support student engagement and regulation in learning . We are exploring flex learning 
spaces and a balanced school day. More information will be coming out soon! 
 
Projects to look forward to: Mosaic Tile Project, Hip Hop Dance workshop, Pow Wow Cir-
cle, Dog Therapy programming, and many more field trips! 
 
There will be a Spring Showcase on Thursday, April 17 5-7pm in the gym. 
 
Next Parent Advisory Committee meeting is Wednesday, March 26 at 5pm. 
Light dinner and child care will be available. 
 
Follow us on Instagram @champlain_schoool_wsd 
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Paulo Teixeira 
Principal 



Champlain is a PBIS 

school and we follow 

our 3 Beliefs: 

We are Safe 

We are Respectful, 

We are Ready to 

Learn! 

These beliefs help us 

to be a caring learning 

community by learning 

from our mistakes and 

reinforcing positive 

choices. 

School Hours/Supervision of Students 

8:50   1st  Bell - Students line up on hard top 

8:55   Students enter school 

9:00   2nd Bell - Announcements, School day begins 

9:00—9:10 Mindfulness 

10:40-10:55 Recess— All Grades 1-6 Classrooms 

11:30  N/K (a.m.) - dismissal 

12:00  Lunch hour dismissal 

12:55  1st Bell - Students enter school 

1:00   2nd Bell - Afternoon classes begin 

1:00—1:10 Mindfulness 

2:10—2:30 Recess—All Grades 1-6 Classrooms 

3:30   Dismissal 

 Playground supervision 
 

The playground supervision in the morning only begins at 

8:50am. Students that arrive at 8:30am can come into the 

school for breakfast. Playground supervision over the lunch 

hour is limited to lunch program students.  If your child does 

not stay for lunch at school, please do not send them to play 

on the  playground as there is no supervision.  Please do not 

send your children before 12:55 PM as they are asked to sit 

on a bench until the bell rings. 

 

If you would like your child to play on the field or play structure over the lunch hour, you are 

welcome to come with them and supervise. 

 

After school, we clear the playground and ask that all  

children go home or to the place you have designated for them in order to “check in” with an 

adult.  Our desire is for all students to be safe. 



Students being street smart 
 

Does your child know how to be street smart? It’s something we talk about in our classrooms because the safety of our 

students is very important. It’s also a good thing to talk about at home as a regular reminder for your child. 

 

Being street smart means knowing how to keep safe from strangers when we’re alone or with other kids. Walking to 

school, the bus, the playground or riding your bike in your neighborhood, being street smart helps you stay safe.  

 

Our school takes it very seriously when a student reports a suspicious person. In most cases, a police report is made 

and, sometimes, police are able to quickly interview the “suspicious” person and determine that it was a  

misunderstanding. At other times, however, police are required to conduct a bigger investigation of a more serious 

threat. We will let you know if we make a report of a suspicious person to police on behalf of one of our students,  

because we believe that an informed community is a safer community. 

 

Parents are encouraged to go to the winnipegsd.ca website and click on Parents 

– Safe Schools to find a link called “Be Street Smart”. Here you will find a list of 

topics to share with your child to help them be street smart and safe,  

including knowing: 

Who are strangers? 

Who needs to know where I am and why? 

Why should I stick with a friend? 

NURSERY/KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 
 

Just a reminder, registrations for Nursery and Kindergarten for 
2025-26 school year are available at the office. 
 
If your child was born in 2021, you may register them for Nursery. 
If your child was born in 2020, then you may register them for Kindergarten. 
Winnipeg School Division offers Nursery School free of charge to all residents of the 
Winnipeg School Division.  
 
Please make sure you provide a birth certificate or another form Identity Verification 
for your child upon registration. 
 
 

https://kidshealth.org/en/kids/street-smart.html?WT.ac=ctg#catout
https://jobpost.wsd1.org/PublicConnect/StudentOnlineRegistration.aspx


SCHOOL PATROLS 
 

Our school provides student patrols to assist children crossing the busy  
intersections near our school.   

 
The patrols are on duty from 8:40 - 8:55 a.m., from 12:00  -12:10 p.m. and after lunch, from 12:40 - 
12:55 p.m. and from 3:30 - 3:40 p.m.  Please watch for them and assist them by slowing down and 

obeying all traffic laws. 

 
ALL CHILDREN ARE EXPECTED TO FOLLOW THE DIRECTION OF THE 

PATROLS. 

WHY ARE PATROLS IMPORTANT? 
Champlain Patrols… 
• Help students get home safely 
• Signal the cars to stop so students can cross the street safely 
• Protect the students 
• Are a visual signal to drivers that students are around 
• Are role models who represent our school 
 
Patrols can save lives! 
Champlain patrols are safe, respectful and responsible 

Safe Arrival call back system. 
 

Reporting your child’s absence?  Make sure you call our Safe Arrival line 
If you have already activated an account you must make the following changes  

 
If your child is ill, or you know your child will be away for various reasons, you must report it by 9:00 AM through our   

automated system. There are various ways to do this:  

 

1. call into an automated interactive telephone system via a toll free number (1-855-278-4513) ,  

2. use the mobile app 

3. through the Safe Arrival website. 

- If the parents are using the Safe Arrival mobile app, they must download a new School Messenger app for Safe Arrival. 
 Instructions for parents are available on the site.  

- School Messenger Safe Arrival will not automatically send an invitation email to parent/guardians of new students.   

- Safe Arrival web site for parents to report absences will be go.schoolmessenger.ca.  *** 

- The toll free number for parents to report absences will remain as 1-855-278-4513.  

 

The system will be available 24 hours/day, 7 days a week, but you must report the absence by 9:00 AM.  Future absences can be reported at 

any time. By reporting your child absent in advance using SafeArrival, you will NOT receive a call.  

If your child needs any sort of medication during the school day, there are strict guidelines we must adhere 
to,  
according to  Winnipeg School Division Policy. Children are not allowed to carry any type of medication on 
them or in their backpack. If you find you are in need of this service, please contact the office at 204-586-
5139. We will be glad to assist you as there is certain paperwork that needs to be filled in.   











Beat Bliss 
 
On Thursday, February 6, Champlain staff and students welcomed Ms. Lemi and her drumming 

and dance group from Gordon Bell High School - Beat Bliss. We were graced with wonderful 

beats, beautiful smiles and above all JOY! Our staff and students enjoyed experiencing a bit of 

African culture as we all shared JOY! 

 

Ms. Lemis shared, “the performers range from grades 7 to 12, including both longtime members 

and those who have recently joined the group”. She also said, “members joined for various rea-

sons, such as  passion for music, a desire to connect with cultural heritage, and to support 

their mental health and social emotional needs”. Lastly, Ms. Lemi said, “above all, we play for 

fun, to entertain, and to connect with our listeners”. 

 

We were so grateful and excited to listen and dance with you! 



Winter Solstice Celebration 
 
~~In its period of darkness, the winter solstice is an opportunity to 
go inward with deep intention, to care for our spiritual selves, our 
bodies and minds, our loved ones and families, and to prepare for 
the longer days ahead. 

 
~~Winter solstice and winter in general is a time of fires, and fire is 
an old soul. Fire is also comforting, beautiful and mesmerizing to 
look at. You can put medicines on the fire, like sage or cedar. You 
can sit around a fire and feel its warmth. You can cook over a fire, 
put offerings into a fire, even pray, sing and tell stories next to a 
fire.  
 

At Champlain this year, we decided to celebrate the season a little 

differently. In the spirit of honouring various traditions, we incorpo-

rated a Winter Solstice Celebration which included a ceremonial 

fire and various other activities like a family evening with food and 

crafts, Indigenous drummers, and a winter concert showcase. 

Santa also came to visit the next day, and Ms. Char and staff pre-

pared us a yummy pancake breakfast! 

Quotes from the various attendees 
 
" We totally prefer this to the Church thing. This is great!" 
 --- Samantha and Robert Easter. 
 
"This looks great, look at all the student engagement, look 
at the families talking to each other. Great Job!" 
----Marsha Missyabit, WSD Kookum 
 
"This is beautiful. What a perfect night. " 
----Jeremy from St.John’s 
 
"This feels magical."  while beside the fire with communi-
ty. 
-----Jonathan Claassen 



All our staff at Champlain school (teachers, EAs, clerks, and custodians) have been involved in Treaty Edu-

cation. In addition, our Safe and Caring Committee has been leading us in learning about the Circle of Cour-

age model. What does generosity, independence, mastery, and belonging have in common? These are all core 

aspects of The Circle of Courage that we at Champlain School infuse into our educational day daily. At 

Champlain School our entire staff and students take Reconciliation and Indigenous Education very seriously. 

From our daily Land Acknowledgement and Monday Morning Smudge to our inclusive atmosphere through 

Every Child Matters Champlain School strives to make all people feel included and valued.  

 

One way our educators strive to have our students achieve success is through teaching practices that have the 

four principles of the Circle of Courage, from the book entitled Reclaiming Youth at Risk Our Hope for the 

Future, written by Larry K. Brendtro, Martin Brokenleg, and Steve Van Bockern, who are experts Indigenous 

Education practices. Based off four core aspects: generosity, independence, mastery, and belonging, our staff 

work to infuse these core beliefs into our daily teaching practices. From acts such as students helping each 

other in the classroom and through our student leadership group, to our Cool to be Kind initiatives and vari-

ous school clubs that allow our students to explore and find their talents. We also offer Drumming Group, 

Pow Wow Circle and participate in the School Division Pow Wow and celebrating various Indigenous Cele-

brations. Space Based Learning is also another way Champlain School is striving to incorporate Indigenous 

Based Education into our daily learning. Learning about respecting our surroundings through keeping our 

classrooms and school yard clean to lessons about respecting our water ways and the importance of caring for 

the land and space we all share.  

 

At Champlain School, we strive to incorporate Indigenous Education into all areas of our curriculum 

throughout our school day. It is our belief that to have successful learners we must aim to help our students 

achieve the four core beliefs of the Circle of Courage to the best of their abilities. Champlain School holds to 

the tenet that Every Child Matters and offers an inclusive and diverse learning environment for all our stu-

dents.  

TREATY EDUCATION 

Truth and Reconciliation 

The Treaty Medal is a symbol to 
recognize the treaty relationship 



Jack Frost Challenge 
 

The students of room 216 and 215 had an exciting week taking part in the 

Jack Frost Challenge!  The week that was given to us was definitely a 

cold one.  Despite the frigid temperatures, the students were brave and 

had wonderful time taking part in free play at the school, walks around 

the community, a field trip to the Forks, and a finale walk on Friday to the 

Healing Forest at St. John’s Park. 

The field trip to the Forks on Wednesday was a highlight for students and 

staff!  The excursion started by walking on the river and enjoying the 

warming huts, followed by sledding and free play by the Scotiabank 

stage. 

Ms. Konrad, Ms. Samson and Mr.. Claassem were so very proud of the 

students for their excitement and enthusiasm.   

 

                               
 



Community cooking was once a week for 5 

weeks this January and February in the parent 

room. Parents & guardians all cooked togeth-

er making meals for their families. 

It was a great opportunity to build community 

and connections between our families and it 

was a fun time for all.  

Community Cooking 



Math Learning in rm 207 
 

Our math classes have been thriving thanks to our students incredible growth mindset! Everyone 

is embracing challenges, learning from mistakes, and working hard to improve. What makes it 

even better is how students are helping each other along the way. Whether it's sharing tips, ex-

plaining concepts, or cheering each other on, our classroom is filled with teamwork and encour-

agement. This positive atmosphere is making math not only a subject to learn but a place where 

every student feels they belong and can succeed together. 

 

                       

                          



Spring 
    into 

Champlain Parent Room 
 

Join us on Monday and Wednesday mornings 
in the Parent Room. 

 
Watch for upcoming activities. 

 
Container gardening - come plant with us. 

Crafting mornings- crafting together. 

Beading workshops- learn how or bring your own. 

Walking club – get your steps in, winter is over! 

 

Please stop in during one of these afternoons if you need 
support with registering  your child for school.  

 
March 19, 24  or April  9, 14,  23 

 

 

 

Our Parent support worker is at Champlain School on Mondays, Wednesdays and 
Friday afternoons. Please call to make an appointment if you would like to meet or 
email anytime.  

Elizabeth Thomson ~ ethomson@wsd1.org ~ 204-586-5139 

mailto:ethomson@wsd1.org
https://jobpost.wsd1.org/PublicConnect/StudentOnlineRegistration.aspx


3 Thursday, May 1 Spring Photos 

3 Friday, May 9th PD -Non-instructional day 

  Monday, May 19th Victoria Day - No School 

5 Thursday, May 22 Welcome to Kindergarten & 
Family Night (5 - 7pm) 

1 Tuesday, June 3 Staff Meeting – 3:40pm 

3 Thursday, June 5 WSD Pow Wow 

2 Thursday, June 12th End of Year Gathering (5 - 7) 

6 Friday, June 14th Admin Day - Non-instructional day 

4 Tuesday, June 25th NK grad in am and pm 

5 Wednesday, June 26th Grade 6 Farewell (new date) 

1 Friday, June 27th Last day of school -11:30am dismissal 

Champlain Calendar of Events 2024-2025 

2 Monday, March 3 Staff Meeting – 3:40pm 

1 Tuesday, March 11 Report cards go home 

4 Thursday, March 13 Student-led conferences evening (4 – 7:30 pm) 

5 Friday, March 14 Student-led conferences                     Non-instructional day 

3 Friday, March 28 Last day before spring break 

4 Monday, April 7 First day back from spring break 

5 Tuesday, April 8 Common Area Training 

6 Wednesday, April 9 Bus Ridership 

2 Friday, April 11 PD-no school             Non-instructional day 

3 Monday, April 14 Staff Meeting – 3:40pm 

6 Thursday, April 17 Spring Showcase 5-7pm 

 Friday, April 18 Good Friday—no school 



Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

3 
Day 2 

4 Day 3 5 Day 4 6 Day 5 7 Day 6 

     

10 Day 1 11 Day 2 12 Day 3 13  Day 4 14 Day 5 

   

 
Student-Led 
 Conferences 

4:00pm-7:30pm 

Non-Instructional 
Day 

No School 
Student-Led Conferences 

9:00am-12:00pm 

17 Day 6 18 Day 1 19 Day 2 20 Day 3 21 Day 4 

   
First Day of 

Spring 
 

24 Day 4 25 Day 5 26 Day 6 27 Day 1 28 Day 2 

    
Last Day before Spring 

Break! 

31  April 1  2  3  4  

     Spring Break 



Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Mar 
31 

 
1  2  3  4  

     

7 Day 4 8 Day 5 9 Day 6 10  Day 1 11 Day 2 

  Bus Ridership 

 
Pink Sirt Day 

 
 

Mosaic Tile Project 
Artist in the school 

 

Non-Instructional 
Day 

No School 
 

14 Day 3 15 Day 4 16 Day 5 17 Day 6 18  

   

Spring Show-
case 

5-7pm 

Good Friday 
No school 

21 Day 1 22 Day 2 23 Day 3 24 Day 4 25 Day 5 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dental Screening 

 

28 Day 6 29 Day 1 30 Day 2     

     

Spring Break 



Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  
    1 Day  3 2 Day 4 

     

5 Day 5 6 Day 6 7 Day 1 8 Day 2 9 3 

 Gr. 6 Immunizations  
 
 

Non-Instructional 
Day 

No School 
 

12 Day 4 13 Day 5 14 Day 6 15 Day 1 16 Day 2 

     

19  20 Day 3 21 Day 4 22 Day 5 23 Day 6 

Victoria Day 
No School 

  

Welcome to 
Kindergarten evening 

& 
Family Night 

5-7pm 

 

26 Day 1 27 Day 2 28 Day 3 29 Day  4 30 Day 5 

     



Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

2 Day 6  
3 Day 1 4 Day 2 5 Day  3 6 Day 4 

   
WSD 

Pow Wow 
 

9 Day 5 10 Day 6 11 Day 1 12 Day 2 13 Day 3 

   
End of Year Gathering 

5-7pm 
 

Non-Instructional 
Day 

No School 
 

16 Day 4 17 Day 5 18 Day 6 19 Day 1 20 Day 2 

     

23 Day 3 24 Day 4 25 Day 5 26 Day 6 27 Day 1 

 
NK grad 

am and pm 
Grade 6 Farewell 

11am 
 

Last Day of School 
11:30am 

 Dismissal 

30          

First Day of  
Summer Break 

See you Next year! 

    

First Day Back to school 
Wednesday, September 3rd, 2025 


